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Return Service Requested 

July 

2017 

EXECUTIVE MEETING AT BEREA 

July 18th at 7:00 PM, Meal starts at 6:30 PM 

Meal will be catered by Topside 

Please contact the CBA Office if you plan to eat 

Donations are accepted for the meal. 

Chowan Baptist Association 



             Leadership Council Members 

Interim DOM 

James Harrington, Fellowship 

338-3317 

 

Moderator 

Bob Young, Macedonia 

482-3059 

 

Vice Moderator 

James Horton, Rocky Hock 

221-4133 

 

Administrative Group 

Don Carter, Hertford 

335-5776 

 

New Works 

Ray Brickhouse, Gatesville 

357-8131 

 

Resort & Leisure 

Don Teears, Kitty Hawk 

573-1161 

 

 

 

Leadership Group 

Tom Gregory, Chowan Christian Fellowship 

221-8454 

 

Spiritual Formations Group 

Jason Wise, Berea 

339-4044 

 

Cale Management Group 

Wayne Proctor, Eure 

312-9910 

 

Missions & Ministries Group 

Billy Nixon, Center Hill 

333-7034 

 

Pastor/Church Relations Group 

Greg Clark, Manteo 

340-5729 

 

WMU 

Jacque White, Center Hill  

339-5773 

 

 3 Bill Thorn, Pastor,      

Burgess 

 3 Philip Deitz, Pastor, 

Sladesville 

 7 Charlie Reber, Pastor, 

Mt. Pleasant  

 10 Tom Gregory, Pastor, 

Chowan Christian          

Fellowship 

 12 Jean Berry, Pastor’s 

Wife, Rose Bay 

 13 Joan Feehan, Pastor’s 

Wife, Woodville 

 13 Jim Parrish, Pastor, 

Creswell 

 20 Barbara Clark, Pastor’s 

Wife, Powell’s Point 

 25 Stacy Duncan, Pastor’s 

Wife, Soundside 

 27 Charles Stevens, Pastor,                  

Providence 

 4 Elizabeth City Ministers           

Meeting,TBA, 11:30am 

 5 Chowan/Perquimans 

Ministers Meeting, Captain 

Bob’s, 10:00am 

 11 Beach Ministers     

Meeting, Place TBA at 

11:30am 

 18 Leadership Council 

Meeting, Berea at 3:00pm 
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          July Birthdays and Events 



  
 
 

Pastor and Church Relations Group 

 

Someone once said, that being a Christian would be easy if it weren’t for other Christians!  Truth be told, we 
can all probably identify with that statement when it comes to church life.  Like they say, when you get two 
Baptists together, you will have at least three opinions. 

 

Doing life together as a family of God can be messy, but that is part of life in the local church.  We              
understand (ƻǊ ǿŜ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘ), that we sometimes misunderstand, miscommunicate, and even   
mistake another person’s intentions.  And there are other times, when we can be downright unkind!  All of 
us have been guilty of these things at one time or another. How do we deal with these types of conflict?  
We practice forgiveness and reconciliation.  

 

One could quote several verses here about forgiveness and forgiving, but let me list just one: Ephesians 4:32 
(bYW±) “!ƴŘ ōŜ ƪƛƴŘ ǘƻ ƻƴŜ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊΣ ǘŜƴŘŜǊƘŜŀǊǘŜŘΣ ŦƻǊƎƛǾƛƴƎ ƻƴŜ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊΣ ŜǾŜƴ ŀǎ DƻŘ ƛƴ /ƘǊƛǎǘ ŦƻǊƎŀǾŜ 
ȅƻǳ.”  That is one of the most pointed and powerful verses concerning our responsibility to forgive in the 
entire Bible.  And while that verse is short and easy to remember, it is certainly not easy.  It may be hard to 
forgive sometimes, but it is not impossible, and God expects us to do it! 

 

Here are some good reminders about forgiveness: 

What forgiveness is not:  

ω It is not a feeling…..it is an act of the will. 

ω It is not forgetting…..it is a choice not to dwell on the offense any longer. 

ω It is not excusing…..excusing says, “That’s okay, and implies what you did was not really  

wrong.” 

 

Forgiveness is a decision to make four promises: 

ω I will not dwell on this incident. 

ω I will not bring up this incident again and use it against you.  

ω I will not talk to others about this incident. 

ω I will not let this incident stand between us and our personal relationship. 

 

Let me close with a reminder from the Psalms:   
Psalm 130:3–4 (NLT)  “LORD, if you kept a record of our sins, who, O Lord, could ever survive?  But you offer 
forgiveness, that we might learn to fear you.” 
 

Let’s Pray to be Better Forgivers on Both Sides! 
Greg Clark 
Pastor 
Manteo Baptist Church 
 

West Virginia Mission Trip   

 

The annual mission trip will most likely be October 9-14, 2017. The cost is not yet known but will be approximately $350 
which will cover lodging, meals and other expenses. Please begin making plans now to participate. This is a mission         
endeavor in which anyone can participate.The following activities will be available for ministry: 

Food, clothing, and household items distribution 
Prison ministry 
Nursing home visitation 
Handyman projects 
Community worship service 
Other ministries as they become available 
 
Please begin collecting the following items for distribution: 
 
Men's, women's and children's clothes( new or slightly used and no dress clothes) 
Linens 
Blankets and comforters 
Small appliances 
Utensils and other household items 
Children's toys and bicycles 
Weed eaters and power tools 
Any other items that you think a family can use 
 
Please box the above items and label the box as to contents. Please collect all items by October 1 so we will know what size 
trucks we will need to rent. 
 
Thank You, 
Tom Gregory 
 

Spiritual Formations Group 

Saturday, June 17 was “Chowan Baptist Association / Camp Cale Night” at the Edenton Steamers. 

 

This was my first opportunity to attend a Steamers game and I must say it was a blast. Our Association & Cale were        
mentioned numerous times, my son, Joshua, and I were given the privilege of throwing out “first pitches” (he did a much 
better job than me) and Cale was given great exposure by having a table set up to distribute materials. 

 

Our Association was very well represented with at least 9 Pastors, 17 churches and our Camp Director with a handful of his 
staff present. Cale’s pens were a hot commodity as kids ran all over the neighborhood to collect “foul balls” and then use 
our Cale pens to have the bullpen and other players give autographs.  

 

The Steamers made a fine comeback but fell just short in the bottom of the 9th and unfortunately lost the game. The       
disappointment was short lived, however, as the night ended with the sky lit up by a Father’s Day tribute Fireworks display.  

 

After the festivities were finished our Camp counselors stood at the exit gate, in the dark, passing out Cale cups,                
informational fliers & more of those beloved pens. What a great opportunity to share about our Association & Cale,        
fellowship with the hundreds of fans and enjoy a ballgame. 

 

Rev. Jason S. Wise – Senior Pastor 

Berea Baptist Church 

252-338-8128 

 

 



Association and Church News 

 

Geneva Baptist Church VBS 

“Christmas in August” 

Monday, August 7-Thursday August 10. 

Light supper each night at 5:30 PM. 

Program starts at 6:00 PM. 

Commencement Friday, August 11 at 7:00 PM.  

 

 

The Baptist Children’s Homes 

It is a blessing to receive your gift. Your prayerful support for the boys and girls entrusted to the care of Baptist Children’s 
Homes is extremely uplifting and greatly appreciated! Your special gift allows boys and girls the opportunity to experience    
enjoyable summer activities some for the very first time.   

Thank you for investing in the life of a child. 

Baptist Children’s Homes. 

 

Executive Meeting  

July 18, 2017 

Berea Baptist Church 

Meal begins at 6:30 PM catered by Topside, Donations accepted for the meal 

Meeting begins at 7:00 PM 

Please contact the CBA if you plan to eat. You can contact the CBA by phone at (252)426-9621 or email at 
office@chowanbaptist.org. 

The menu will consist of: Chicken & BBQ, Potato Salad, Dessert and sweet or unsweet tea. 

Please note that this change in location is for July only. 

 

 

Resort & Leisure Ministry is conducting a summer long outreach ministry on the beach on Saturdays from 10-2pm.  We set up 

canopies and serve free hot dogs, snack food and drinks while promoting church worship, activities and the Gospel.  You never 

know what God will do when you show up to bless others.  A family of 4 attended Kitty Hawk Baptist after being invited to get a 

free hot dog. We set up at the Byrd St. beach access in Kitty Hawk.  Bring the kids, a chair and sunscreen.  Saturdays vary due to 

weather, resources and personnel.  Please call ahead to make sure the event is on!  Contact Pastor Don Teears 252-573-1161. 

 

The Chowan Baptist Association would like to wish everyone a Happy and Safe Fourth of July! 

 

The Associational Office will be closed  July 4, 2017  for the Holiday. 

 

Greetings Ladies of the WMU, 

 

Summer is in full swing and many of you are taking vacations to relax and step away from the stress of everyday.   As most of 

you have done, my sweet family and I took some time and spent on the outer banks recently.  What a wonderful time we   

enjoyed focusing on family and God’s wondrous creations in nature.   

As I sat on the beach watching the waves roll in, listening to the surf in its natural rhythm, I am reminded of our Lords          

reminder to take that time to rest.  Psalms 23 reminds us that we need to rest in Him.  “The Lord is my shepherd; I shall not be 

in want.  He makes me lie down in green pastures; He leads me beside quiet waters.”   This tells me it is important for us as 

Christians to rest in Him.  Even when we are at our busiest we can rest in Him.  He is our source of renewal.  So as you take 

your vacations this summer, don’t forget to be still and rest in Him. 

 

The following are upcoming events with the WMU of NC and our Association WMU. 

FREE MILITARY WIVES RETREAT You deserve a break to refresh your mind and spirit! The Woman’s Missionary Union of North 

Carolina is here to ensure you have a free weekend of laughs, smiles, tears, food, fun, and more! We are inviting YOU to our 

annual women’s retreat at beautiful Camp Mundo Vista on August 19th and 20th - You can stay one night or two. So, come out 

and meet other spouses who have sacrificed like you, hear some stories, play some games, and leave refreshed. Email        

Margaret Harding at mharding@wmunc.org to receive more information including the schedule. A deposit is required to      

secure your reservation, but will be refunded if you attend the retreat. Space is limited so register early! Camp Mundo Vista is 

near the Asheboro Zoo. Visit our website at www.wmunc.org and click on “events”. 

The upcoming annual Chowan Baptist Association WMU Leadership Training Meeting will be held at Hertford Baptist Church 

on August 27, 2017 at 3:00 pm.  We will provide you with resources and useful information for missions and missions training.  

 

In His Service, 

Jacque White 



Chowan Baptist Association Budgeted Amount: $160,000 

Chowan Baptist Association Amount Given in May: $8,224.90 

Cowan Baptist Amount Give To-Date $54,064.78(33.74% given toward budget requirement of 41.65%) 

Cale: Camp & Conference Center Budgeted Amount: $68,000 

Cale Camp and Conference Center Given in May: $3,567.48 

Cale: Camp & Conference Center Given To-Date $19,517.33(28.70% given toward budget requirement of 41.65%) 

Capital Campaign Gifts for Bunk Houses: $84,631.76 

Youth Bunkhouse Construction: $160,259.29 

(These figures are through the end of May) 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Summer Camp 2017 marks the 8th summer that I have had the privilege of running camp as either Director or Interim    
Director.  A lot has change at Cale in those eight summers but one thing remains the same and that is the goal to “Share 
Christ, Develop Faith, and Build Community”.   

 

 The one thing that I wish I could convey to the Chowan Baptist Association is that Cale is a mission field.  We have campers 
that come from all walks of life and need the comfort, peace and salvation that only comes through Jesus.  You have given 
us the resources and the opportunity to impact the lives of young people through camp ministry.  THANK YOU!   

 

This year camp season has start very well. We ask that you would continue to pray for Cale and that many campers would 
come to know Christ! 

 

Walking together, 

Matt 

                                                              BUNKHOUSE UPDATE 

 Our bunkhouse committee has met a number of times and here is where we are.  

We have decided to follow a design/bid/build approach, which means that: (1) we have 

made slight modifications to our drawings and are letting two design/architect firms 

place bids for developing working build-plans.  We will pay a fee for that service, and as 

of today, June 19, we don’t know what that fee will be.  (2) Our hired design architect 

will develop plans that we will “shop” to four contractors who have expressed interest 

in the job.  (3)  We will compare and contrast the proposals from the various contractors 

and then make a decision on which one we will hire.  We will bring a more complete  

report to the executive committee in July, the third Tuesday @ Berea. 

 Summer camp is off to a great start, and Matt has hired and trained a great staff.  

Continue to pray for these camper weeks.  Pray that lives will be touched by the Holy 

Spirit, that children and youth will decide to follow Jesus. 

 The sale of the Grassy Pointe Light property is still in play, but we are considering 

a number of options if the interested couple decides to not purchase.  The Home    

Owners Association members want the land covenants to remain as they currently are, 

and we respect their reasons and will do whatever we can to make our relationships 

with them the best that we can.  In summary, we are slowly, carefully, methodically 

working through all these issues and opportunities. 

   wŜǎǇŜŎǜǳƭƭȅ ǎǳōƳƛǧŜŘ ōȅ ²ŀȅƴŜ tǊƻŎǘƻǊΣ ŎƘŀƛǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ /ŀƭŜ aŀƴŀƎŜƳŜƴǘ DǊƻǳǇ  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


